Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0066/P

	Development Proposed:
	Replacement house type for barn conversion approved under application reference 3/02/0836/P including detached garage at Little Elmridge Barn, Height Lane, Chipping, Preston

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H15 - Building Conversions - Location.

Policy H16 - Building Conversions - Building to be Converted.

Policy H17 - Building Conversions - Design Matters.

Interim SPG: Housing.

Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan Alterations Review, ‘Alteration 10’.

Policies 5 and 12 Joint Lancashire Structure Plan.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This planning application is a change of house type relating to the northern half of the barn, therefore the principle of the barn conversion has already been established.  As such, this proposal does not add to the current over provision of new residential units within the borough.  Mindful of the location within the AONB, matters to consider in determining the application relate to visual impact associated with the alterations to the elevational treatment of the barn conversion and the erection of a detached garage.  The detached garage would be sited in the north east corner of the approved residential curtilage and has maximum dimensions of approximately 7m x 7m x 4.8m to the pitch.  This corner of the site is formed by a post and wire fence and this would be supplemented by a traditional hedgerow, which would provide some screening of the proposal from surrounding countryside.  The garage would be finished in random rubble with a slate roof.  The proposed garage would be well related to the barn conversion but would not impinge on the character of the building.  The main alterations to fenestration involve the creation of two sets of French windows, which utilise the two large openings on the north elevation.  Other alterations to the windows are of a minor nature.  In addition, two metal flues are proposed on the west facing roof slope.  Overall, these alterations would not significantly impact on the character of the barn nor would they detract from the appearance of the AONB and I therefore recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 9 February 2007














